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             07 June 2019 
Honourable Dr. Zwelini Lawrence Mkhize
Minister of Health
Per e-mail: 
Dear Dr. Mkhize
CLARITY NEEDED ON ARV SHORTAGE 

I write to you in response to recent media reports about the shortage of anti-retroviral (ARV) medication. Several civil society organisations have reported complaints from patients that health facilities in provinces like the Free State, Gauteng, Mpumalanga and KwaZulu-Natal, have run out of life-saving ARV’s. 
According to the Deputy Director General for Health Regulation and Compliance, Dr Anban Pillay, there’s a global shortage of the active pharmaceutical ingredient, lamivudine, that is used to create certain ARV medications. The blame for the shortage is laid at the feet of pharmaceutical company Mylan, who is accused of miscalculating the amount of ARV’s needed in South Africa.
The DA has, however, reliably been informed that she shortage is not due to Mylan underproducing ARV’s but that the Department of Health stalled in awarding a tender to the company. Sources familiar with the situation say that procurement for ARV’s was moved from Treasury to the Department of Health, and in the process the Department took too long to award the tender to Mylan. 
This is especially worrisome since the affected medication is second-line ARV’s, which is taken when patients’ bodies have become resistant to the HIV drugs they take after starting treatment for the first time.
On behalf of South Africans, I would therefore request clarity on the matter:

i. What is the full extent of the problem? How many patients are affected and how many facilities ran out of stock?
ii. Did the Department stall in rewarding the tender to Mylan? 
iii. If so, why was this the case? 

The most important question is perhaps what the Department’s contingency plans are? With almost 7 million South Africans who are HIV positive, we have the biggest HIV epidemic in the world. As a country we have made encouraging strides towards treating HIV, but we dare not regress in our fight against HIV/Aids. 

The right to access healthcare, and the responsibility of the State to provide the necessary resources is enshrined in section 27 of the Bill of Rights. This includes the right to access life-saving ARV medication. I implore you to take swift action in this regard – the lives of millions of South Africans depend on you resolving the problem. 
Siviwe Gwarube MP

Shadow Minister of Health
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